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(October 13, 2023) 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
While work continues on the Lovers Lane bridge replacement project, the contractor will 
begin the replacement of the pedestrian bridge on Northwest Parkway just to the south of the 
Lovers Lane bridge.   
 
To expedite the reopening of this area of roadway, the contractor will work on the projects 
simultaneously and is scheduled to complete both projects around the same time frame.   
 
The work is scheduled to begin on Monday, October 16. Detour signage will be in place to 
direct traffic. Motorists are encouraged to travel on Ashland Avenue to Northeast Parkway, 
follow the Parkway taking a short right to Marion Street and over to 22nd Street.  
 
The Lovers Lane bridge and roadway project is currently on schedule and anticipated for 
completion by yearend. Construction is unpredictable due to weather, unforeseen 
developments and other challenges that may result in a change in the project timeline. The 
city will issue updates accordingly throughout the project.  
   
Please exercise caution while in work zones to ensure your safety and that of crews working. 
We appreciate the inconvenience of motorists and residents in the area and thank you for your 
patience while we repair and improve our roadways. 
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